
 

 

 

Lee D. Hoffman 
90 State House Square 

Hartford, CT 06103-3702 

p 860 424 4315 

f 860 424 4370 

lhoffman@pullcom.com 

www.pullcom.com 

 

August 9, 2021 

 

VIA E-MAIL 

 

Melanie Bachman, Esq. 

Executive Director and Staff Attorney 

Connecticut Siting Council 

10 Franklin Square 

New Britain, CT  06051 

 

 

Re: Petition No. 1421 - Petition of Bristol Solar One, LLC for a Declaratory Ruling that 

no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is Required for the 

Proposed Construction, Operation and Maintenance of a 3.25 +/- MW AC Solar 

Photovoltaic Electric Generating Facility Located at 399 Hill Street, Bristol, 

Connecticut 

Dear Ms. Bachman: 

 

I am writing on behalf of my client, Bristol Solar One, LLC, in connection with the above 

referenced Petition. Pursuant to Condition No. 1 of the Council’s Decision and Order, dated 

November 9, 2020, in the above-referenced Petition, Bristol Solar One, LLC wishes to inform the 

Council of the monthly progress for the project and that the project has completed construction. 

The following is Bristol Solar One, LLC’s monthly construction progress for the project: 

March 2021 

• Site mobilization and construction preparation 

• Perimeter controls established 

• Construction entrance and access road installation 

• Temporary basin 3 and swales completed 

• Temporary basin 2 and swales started 

• Monthly and weekly monitoring 

 

April 2021 

• Turtle sweeps 

• Temporary basin 2 and swales completed 

• Clearing of western portion of the site 

• Racking and module installation started 
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• Monthly and weekly monitoring 

 

May 2021 

• Temporary basin 1 and swales completed 

• Racking and module installation continued 

• Electrical conduit and wiring started 

• Electrical gear and inverters installed 

• Monthly and weekly monitoring 

 

June 2021 

• Racking and module installation completed 

• Electrical conduit and wiring completed 

• Commissioning 

• Commercial Operation 

• Monthly and weekly monitoring 

 

Bristol Solar One, LLC achieved its commercial operation in June of 2021.  While the project is 

generating electricity at this time and the site is stabilized from a stormwater standpoint, the site 

will be continued to be monitored monthly until a Notice of Termination can be submitted to DEEP 

in accordance with the project’s Stormwater Pollution Control Plan.  Additionally, given the 

lateness of the season, the livestock grazing will not commence on site until the spring of 2022. 

Should you have any questions concerning this submittal, please contact me at your convenience. 

I certify that copies of this submittal have been made to all parties on the Petition’s Service List as 

of this date. 

Sincerely, 

 
Lee D. Hoffman 
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